Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes - AMENDED
May 10, 2022
Members present:  Chairman Michael Meehan; Mike Smith; Donna Laurent, Jason Call, Bob Roy, alternate; Kevin Meehan, Selectmen’s representative; Wayne Kellner, alternate 
Absent:  Gil Finch
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary, June Garneau, Mark Gross, Michelle King, Maura Chappelle
This was an in person as well as a Zoom meeting so the secretary and June Garneau could attend.  In the absence of a regular Board member, Bob Roy was designated a voting member for this meeting.

Minutes
A motion was made by Mike Smith to approve the minutes of the April 26, 2022 meeting as read, seconded by Mike Meehan.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Consultation
June Garneau went over the first five chapters of the Master Plan to point out final edits.  Some imbedded smaller maps will be shown in a larger version in a separate section.  A number of statistics in the chapter on housing and populations were updated to give a better picture of what is happening in Jefferson.  The rest of the chapters are complete except for chapter 9 which needs some final edits.  June said she would try to get a complete draft of the Master Plan to the Board Friday.  A discussion followed as to scheduling a date for a formal presentation of the final draft to the public.  It would require notices of the Master Plan being posted at least two weeks before any date chosen.  June suggested by the end of June.  The Board felt it probably would take more time and into July to give the Select Board, the Board of Adjustment, among others to see the draft and make comments.  July 21 was tentatively set for a final date.  June thanked the Board and left the meeting.
Communications
The Zoning Board of Adjustment granted a Special Exception to the Heartwood Public Charter School to operate a K-8 school at 30 Davenport Road. A hearing has been scheduled for May 12 to hear an application from Richard Zito for a Variance to place a garage closer to a lot line than allowed.
 The Board secretary reminded the Board of her new email address:  planningzoning @jeffersonnh.org
Other Business
The Planning Board did a second review of its by-laws last amended in 2009 to see if anything more needed to be updated or edited. The last sentence in Article 7, Section F was edited to read:  The disqualified member shall leave the Board table during deliberations of that case.  Board members will review the document before the next meeting to see if any other revisions might be needed.
Mark Gross who was attending the meeting was asked if he wanted to serve as an alternate member of the Board.  Usually, a volunteer serves as an alternate to learn the rules and regulations and functions of the Planning Board.  He has not made a final decision as yet.   Wayne Kellner inquired how more individual who lack ease of mobility and may need assistance could be helped to a meeting.  The building is handicap accessible but someone would need help from family or friends.  If Zoom is available, they can participate that way.  Meeting minutes are available on the town’s website.            
Maura Chappell said she wanted to speak but had not asked before the meeting started if she could be placed on the agenda, even though previously requested to do so.  She once more reminded them of NH SB 400 and NH HB 1177.  She insisted Board members should comment on regulations proposed by the state and she was meeting with legislators herself.  She also asked again about the sale of the Waumbek golf course property.  The Board members reiterated they had no knowledge of any sale or development of condos on the property.  The Board referred to the section in the Land Use Ordinance addressing cluster housing and Chairman Meehan explained how residential units are able to be built on less than two acres of land but still have a larger project area totaling two acres per unit.
Donna Laurent made a motion to enter Non-Public session RSA 91-A:3, II(c) at 8:35 p.m. Jason Call seconded this motion, with no discussion the motion was passed unanimously.    
Donna Laurent made a motion to come out of Non-Public session RSA 91-A:3, II (c) at 8:50 p.m. Wayne Kellner seconded this motion, with no discussion the motion was passed unanimously.  No votes were taken during the Non-Public session.  Mike Smith made the motion to seal the minutes of the Non-Public session, seconded by Wayne Kellner.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.  
The Board’s next regular meeting date is May 24, 2022.
Donna Laurent made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Bob Roy.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

_________________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board 
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